
Alternatives to the BadgerCare Plus Basic Plan 
 
Before enrolling in the BadgerCare Plus Basic Plan, you should consider two other insurance options available to some 
Wisconsin residents. Enrolling in BadgerCare Plus Basic will make you ineligible for coverage under the Federal Pool 
option described below. 

Option 1:   Health Insurance Risk-Sharing Plan (HIRSP) 

You may qualify for HIRSP if: 
1.  You recently lost your employer-sponsored insurance coverage; or 
2.  You have been rejected for coverage in the private insurance market; or 
3.  You have HIV/AIDS; or 
4.  You have Medicare because of a disability. 
 
HIRSP offers comprehensive medical and pharmacy benefits including coverage of brand name drugs and $150 of first 
dollar coverage on routine/preventive services. HIRSP will not cover medical services for a preexisting condition for the 
first six months of coverage. The preexisting condition waiting period does not apply to drug coverage. The medical 
services preexisting condition waiting period does not apply if you qualify for HIRSP because you have recently lost 
your employer-sponsored coverage. 
 
If your annual household income is below $33,000, you may be entitled to a premium and deductible subsidy.  For 
example, a 25 year old man with an annual income of less than $10,000 would pay $89 per month for a $2,500 deductible 
insurance plan. 
 
HIRSP members can also be enrolled in the BadgerCare Plus Basic or Core Plan. 

Option 2: Federal Temporary High Risk Insurance Pool 

You may qualify for the new Federal Pool if: 
1.  You are a citizen or national of the United States, or are lawfully present; 
2.  You have a preexisting medical condition; and 
3.  You have been uninsured for at least 6 months before applying for coverage. 
 
The Federal Pool will offer the same medical and drug benefits as HIRSP. There is no preexisting condition waiting 
period under the Federal Pool. 
 
In most cases, the Federal Pool premium will be lower than the HIRSP premium. 
Enrollment is expected to begin in July 2010, for coverage beginning August 1, 2010. 
 
If you enroll in BadgerCare Plus Basic or HIRSP now, you will not be eligible for the Federal Pool. You should 
determine which program best serves your needs. For more information about HIRSP or the Federal Pool and your 
insurance options, please contact HIRSP Customer Service at 1.800.828.4777 or visit www.hirsp.org 


